 ENVIRONMENT SUB-COMMITTEE

30th April 2019
Present:  Cllrs. B Alldred, Chairman, K Bland, Mrs S Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs M Webber.
1 member of the public. In Attendance: The Clerk

4.1 The members reviewed the minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd April 2019.
An apology had been received from Cllr. Mrs Johnson.

4.2. Matters Arising:
4.2.1 – Common Lane/Broseley Lane Traffic Calming – members noted an update from the Borough Council that explained that technical issues had delayed the project but that it was hoped for a June 2019 start. The Parish Council’s objection to a “build out scheme” had been noted. They noted that a response had been sent expressing concern that the Parish Council had not been invited to be involved in the consultation process.
Law and Order issues - members noted that youth behaviour at Crofton Gardens and dangerous use of motor vehicles on Sainsbury’s car park had been reported to the Police for action.
Local Plan – members noted that agreement had been reached with Croft Parish Council to share consultancy costs.
Christmas Market – members noted that a local pub will take part in the Christmas Market but will organise their own licences etc.
4.3 HS2
Members noted that the MP had secured a debate in parliament on the proposed Golborne link. 

The new contact at HS2 is Muhammed Gons@hs2.org.uk
4.4 Neighbourhoods/Community reports.

Neighbourhoods grant scheme is still open for appropriate requests, i.e. not for rents or wages.
4.5 Law and Order Issues.

Members noted a complaint from residents of Hebden Avenue regarding tall trees planted and vehicle parked close behind people’s properties.
4.6 Correspondence – The members noted:
CPRE – an invitation to the AGM to be held at Willington Hall Hotel, Tarporley on 9th May at 7pm plus Spring magazines.

A suggestion from a resident to plant 2 trees on land opposite the Cherry Tree pub. It was agreed to discuss the situation with the land owner and the adjacent shop before further action is taken. The Clerk
4.7 Other business:
Members noted the state of disrepair of the Common Lane (opposite Hob Hey Lane) notice board and agreed that a price for replacement should be sought. The Clerk
4.8 The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 28th May 2019 at 6.00pm at Culcheth Library.
Public: 
Members noted a complaint that vehicles parking on the pavement at the junction of Common Lane and Warrington Road (ex-NatWest Bank building) are hampering the sight line for vehicles exiting Common Lane and agreed that this should be reported to the Police for action.
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